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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting

SEEM Collaborative Administrative Office

October 6, 2010, 9-11AM

Superintendents

Joanne Benton, Wilmington




John Doherty, Reading

Les Olsen, Stoneham





William McAlduff, Winchester



Mark Donovan, Woburn
Also Present:

Collaborative 
Staff



Planning and Assessment Committee

Cathy Lawson




Frank Scott
Clinton Rowe

Jim Picone

Absent Superintendent:
Richard Langlois, Saugus
Joan Landers, Wakefield

Joseph Casey, Melrose
Kathleen Willis, North Reading
MINUTES
Opening Comments and meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Dr. Les Olson at 9:10am

(Materials in addition to Board packet included copy of changes to the open meeting law as of July 1, 2010, trust fund account balance for each district and projected municipal Medicaid reimbursement amounts for FY11)

1. Agenda – Motion to Accept as enclosed - Approved by All
2. Approval of General and Executive Session Minutes of June 2, 2010 –  
a. Motion to Accept General Session Minutes as enclosed -Approved by All
b. Motion to Accept Executive Session Minutes as enclosed and to keep 

minutes confidential - Approved by All

3. Administrative and Committee Reports  (Materials: Planning and Assessment Committee minutes; Executive Directors Goals; FY11 adopted budget; Salary Scales; Variance Report)
Report from Planning and Assessment Committee – Dr. Frank Scott gave report

Executive Directors Report -
Cathy Lawson provided a brief update on programs, facilities, enrollment and presented goals for the year  
Financial Report – Dr. Jim Picone provided update on the FY10 year end financial status and reported a small profit and discussed recent purchase of two vans for the collaborative. Mr. Clinton Rowe was introduced as the new Director of Finance for the Collaborative and 
presented the variance report to the Board.
4.  Draft of the Audited Financials  as of June 30, 2010 – Presented by Fritz Digugliamo LLC 
(Materials: Draft copy of SEEM FY10 audited financial statements)

Mr. Dan Schaeffner and Mr. Steve DiGugliamo presented the Collaboraitve’s FY10 financial statements.  Recommendations to complete an actuarial study and establish a trust fund for the purpose of funding retiree health insurance was made.
5. Internal Controls Audit – Presented by Fritz Digugliamo LLC (Materials: SEEM Internal Controls Audit Report; SEEM mission and vision statement)
Mr. Dan Scaeffner and Mr. Steve Digugliamo presented findings from the Internal Controls Audit conducted in the spring of FY10.  Results included no instances of noncompliance or other matters that are required to e reported under Government Auditing Standards. Discussion was had and recommendations were made about improving supervisory approval over certain time off requests and certain time sheets.  Further discussion was had about strategic planning, 
developing an accounting procedures manual, revisiting establishment of certain standing committees/number of Board meetings held throughout the year.
6.  Northeast Transportation Network Contract (Materials: Transportation contract)
Discussion was had about the upcoming expiration of contract in August of 2011 and options available to districts if decision is not to renew.  Executive Director will request written opinion from SEEM Attorney, Gini Tate, as to the legal status of the contract and options if extension is not made and will report back to the Board at the December meeting. 

7. Municipal Medicaid Update –  
Municipal Medicaid Billing agent was unable to attend meeting, no discussion was had.  Ms. Tegan will present an update at the December Board Meeting.

8. Revere Public School’s Request to Join SEEM Collaborative  (Materials: Letter of request from Revere Public Schools Superintendent; revenue analysis of fiscal impact)

Board discussed the potential gains and financial impact of new membership on the Collaborative.  Further discussion about the fact that the Collaborative is in a transitional year and whether or not a temporary moratorium should be placed on new membership as a result. 

Motion was made by M. Robert Hassett and Seconded by Dr. John Doherty to defer Revere’s request for Membership in SEEM Collaborative for one year – Approved by All.
9. Bullying Policy (Materials: Draft copy of Bullying Policy)
Motion was made by Ms. Joanne Benton to approve the enclosed copy of the Bullying Policy, renamed as the Anti-Bullying Policy and Seconded by Mr. Robert Hassett – Approved by All.

10.  Anti-Hazing Policy (Materials: Draft copy of Anti-Hazing Policy)
Motion was made by Mr. Robert Hassett and seconded by Ms. Joanne Benton to adopt the Anti-Hazing Policy – Approved by All

Other Discussion-
Discussion was had about leases set to expire in FY11 and setting up a facilities subcommittee at the December Board Meeting
11. Motion to Adjourn made by Mr. Robert Hassett and Seconded by Mr. Mark Donovan at 11:05am – Approved by All.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Cathy Lawson, Executive Director
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